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President’s Message November/ December  

The Holidays are coming! As many of us try to do, we make quilts 

in all forms for family, friends and others. I can't believe how many 

beautiful quilts are already coming in from the Robert Kaufman sam-

ples making Comfort Quilts for Project Linus, and other quilts for Merri-

mack Valley Hospice. Thank you all for your time and tremendous 

quilting abilities, as you give to others. Having recently returned from 

the Kennebunk retreat, I am awed at the number of quilt projects that 

get started or finished during those days. Look below for "Tips from 

Kennebunk". The Holiday Party is scheduled for Thursday, December 6, 

7:00 PM, starting with a potluck dinner. Also, please bring a homemade 

gift to exchange, from supplies under $20.00. During the evening we 

will have a short business meeting, show and tell, raffle prizes and we 

will make Vintage Batting Ornaments to take home. 

Happy Holidays, Bev Valle 

December 6th 

 

Snowflake 

Holiday Celebration 
¶ Potluck supper 

¶ Exchange of homemade article [less than $20 in supplies] 

¶ Make a vintage ornament 



 

Penny Raffle for 2013 Quilt Show 
 

Each month we will be asking for donations for our themed baskets.  

 

December - Black and White, Batiks, and  

Holidays 
January - Winter and Wool        

February - Novelties and Patriotic 

March - Picnics, Gardening, and Spring 

Thanks, 

Deb                        Bring in both September and October items to this month’s 

          meeting! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
    
 

 

 

Doris Bennett is our “Sunshine Lady” 

E_Mail her or call her if you know oif 

someone who needs cheering up! 

978 - 655 - 3565  
dorisben@comcast.net 
 

 

Reminder - A Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday Janu-

ary 2, 2013, 7 PM at the Plaistow Library.  
 
Rememberï all members are welcome at  board meetingï come and 
see the ñbehind the scenes!ò 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

December 6th    

****** note  date 

Holiday Potluck, gift Exchange 

&create vintage batting ornaments 

 

January 17th Wool Applique  

The Quilted Acorn Shoppe 

Workshop: 

Wool  Applique penny rugs 

February 21st UFO Auction TBA 

March 21st Karen Combs 

“Quilts of Illusion” 

Workshop: Quilts of Illusion with 

Karen Combs 

April 18th Diane Loomis 

“Baltimore Album Quilts” 

Workshop: 

Machine Quilted Feather Bag 

 April 26th, 27th  

QUILT SHOW 

Timberlake Middle School Get your quilts ready! 

May 16th  Lecture & Trunk show of Judy 

Neimeyer quilts by Lisa McCarthy, 

Certified instructor 

Paper pieced Table runner– taught 

by Lisa McCarthy 

June 20th “When the Going Gets Tough, the 

tough Make a Quilt” by author 

Marie Bostick 

 

 

 

 

 

MVQ has two tubs of storybooks with accompanying quilts to be used in a classroom or school li-

brary– They are suitable from Pre-K through Middle school.  

 

You can arrange for a tub to take to your child or grandchild’s school for afew weeks. Mary Ginn and 

Maggie Judd are the people to see to arrange this. 



Remember When-  
Celebrating the fifties and sixties 

 

April 26th and 27th 

Timberlane Middle School, Plaistow, NH 

 

 
Due to personal reasons, Karen Malio has stepped down from the 

chairmanship of the show. Thanks, Karen for all your hard work in 

the past. 

 

Joanne Burns and JoAnne Turner have accepted the challenge to 

co-chair. Please help them in anyway that you can. 

Calling all Raffle Quilt Sewers!!!  

 

Please remember to bring your Raffle Quilt Blocks (Completed or Not--

no judgement) to our December Meeting. We will soon begin working 

on assembling the next year's raffle quilt. We really appreciate all your 

work. The blocks already returned were beautiful. Thank you again for 

participating in this annual MVQ event. 

The Raffle Quilt Committee  



 

Merrimack Valley Quilt Guild Minutes of October 18, 2012 Meeting 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 by Bev Valle 

Susan Richards introduced the speaker of the program Diane Lachance. Her talk was on 

Zentangles created patterns from repetition. 
 

Lin Caiado introduced Jan Binette Linn who is the Merrimack Valley coordinator for Project Linus. She 
gave an informational talk on the children of Linus and the quilt donations. 
 

The guild has received two free tickets for the Gathering Quilt Show in Manchester, NH. One has 

been given to MaryLou Kilcoyne for all her hard work and Lin Caiado is the winner of the second. 
People are still needed to work at the Gathering Quilt show on Saturday November 3rd. 
 

Any items for November/December newsletter should be into Pat Lucey by November 10th. 
 

Snow cancellations will be posted on the blog by 2 o’clock. 
 

Susan Richards gave out fliers on the December pot luck and gift exchange. Also she has activities  

to do at the pot luck in December. She has arranged a program for each month up to June. 
 

The next meeting for the Quilt Show will be November 5th at 7o’clock at the Plaistow Library. 
 

The Historian position is now chaired by Janet Gillis. 
 

Membership dues have been extended to October 31st. The Kennibunk retreat is only available 

to members. 
 

Terry Gelinas needs help with the UFO Auction. She needs help with storage for the items for the 

auction. Cindy Bradley, Marianne Nowacki and Jane Hamil volunteered to help. 
 

Deb from the Penny Raffle has a list of items by month to bring to the meetings for the Penny Raffle bas-
kets. She will take the items at any time up until March so she can make an itemized list of what is in each 
basket. 
 

JoAnne Turner did the Scrap Bee block exchange. 
 

Jane Hamil, Dot Pollard and Marguerite Cooper are the three winners of the block raffle. The next raffle 
will be in January. 
 

Door prize winners are Helen Gosselin, Barbara Black, Susan Richards, Linda Lydecker and Gladys Sirois. 
 

The vendor of the month was the Sewing Diva Quilt and Gift Shop in Derry. 
 

Show and Tell. 
 

Barbara Black, Secretary 



 

 

 

 

If you get a drop of blood on your work, use you own saliva on that spot right away, and it will come out.  

If you have to un-sew, cut every 4th stitch, then turn the piece over, and loosen the long thread. It pulls right out. 

Try to take frequent breaks when sewing for long periods. Get up and walk around every 45 minutes.  

Stretching exercises are great when your back gets tired. Stand behind a chair, hands on the top of the back of the 

chair, and walk backward until your back is horizontal with the floor. You will feel a good stretch in your upper back.  

Stretch your shoulders and neck by raising your shoulders up to your ears, then rotate them way back and squeeze your 

shoulder blades together, then lower your shoulders as far down as they will go. Repeat several times. 

To prevent your triangle points from going down the throat plate, use a scrap of fabric to start and end the pieces being 

sewn together. If you are making a scrap quilt and have 2 1/2 inch squares to sew together, use these pieces to start and 

end the pieces being sewn together. Before you know it, you will have a nice pile ready to put into a quilt! 

"If a man galloping by on a horse can see your mistake, then you have to take it out. If he doesn't see it, leave it alone!" 

If there really were quilt police, we'd all be in jail! 

If dark fabric shows through to the front of the quilt, trim it back under the lighter color fabric! 

Don't drink wine when you quilt. Actually, don't drink Red wine when you quilt, in case you spill it on your project! 

 

 

 

 

Each year one of our successful fundraisers is a UFO Auction-   

Featured are items that members no longer want and are donated to the Auction.  

These can be fabric– half-finished projects, notions , books etc.  

The list is endless. 

If you donate fabric, please label with the yardage. 

Terry Gelinas is the chair. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Project Linus - Merrimack Valley Chapter         

     Jan Binette Linn,  coordinator for this Linus chapter, was notified of our intent to have her 

chapter be recipient to our comfort quilts this year. Her gratitude was expressed and if sched-

uling permits, she will be glad to come to one of our meetings to brief her on their work in our 

community. 

 

Merrimack Valley Hospice House 

     Tammy Stott , local contact, was notified of our intent to donate some our comfort quilts to 

the Haverhill facility.  She mentioned the planned expansion and is very happy that we have 

chosen them.  More information can be viewed at www.homehealthfoundation.org. 

 

All quilts must be washable. Size may vary:  from premie(24"x24" 

with very light batting) to twin size.  Please mark your quilts with the 

designated charity. Embellishments that are easily detached (applique 

is great) are not acceptable for Linus quilts due to choking hazard 

guidelines. 

 

Thank you so much for your generosity, 

Aline "Lin" Caiado   

 

 

 

 

 Do you like to knit or crochet baby hats? 

 

 I have a source to donate them to!   See Pat Lucey 



Jeanne Elliott            

QuiltsEtc@aol.com 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ Beginning Tole Painting                  

¶ Beginning quilting 

¶ Professional quilting of 

your quilts!        

Quilting by Catherine 
     
 Hand Guided  
¶ Long Arm Machine Quilting  
¶ Custom quilting  
¶ Edge to Edge  
¶ Binding  
¶ Basting (for hand quilting)  

     
      

 
 
 
     
Catherine Harnisch 
Catherine-quilts@comcast.net 
     
     Me-
thuen, MA 
     
  978-682-1843 



New England Quilt Museum 

18 Shattuck Street  

Lowell, MA 01857 

Phone: 978-452-4207 

www.nequiltmuseum.org 

 
Ladies, 

 

Brown Bag Lunch 1st Thursdays 12:30 pm-1:30 pm 

 

Book Club 3rd Thursdays 12:30 pm- 1:30 pm 

 

 

Rosemary 

 

 

Diana Dow, LMT, NCTMB  
    
 
Nationally Certified ï Licensed in MA & NH  
          
 MASSAGE THERAPIST 
                     
Stone Therapy Massage Specialty 
            

Deep Tissue and Stress Reduction 
                 

               617-823-2795  
         DDow613@aol.com 

 

          Andover Hair & Skin Care Salon & Spa 
 93 Main Street, Andover, MA 01810 
Hours by appointment ï 
     INCLUDES Sunday and Monday 
Gift Certificates Available ï Introductory Offer - 
$65.00 
     Ask about the Signature Franciscan Stone 
Massage 

http://www.nequiltmuseum.org
mailto:DDow613@aol.com


Next Meeting     December 6th 

Holy Angels Church Hall. 

Check List: 

¶ Name Tag 

¶ Show and Tell 

¶ $ for raffle 

¶ Refreshments [if it 

is your turn!] 

¶ $ for membership 

Refreshments: Potluck 

 

Quilt show forms are posted on the blog– Here you will find entry forms, 

Drop– off directions.  Challenge directions. 

Remember that each quilt REQUIRES a sleeve for hanging. 

 

    Help a friend who does not have computer access– 

    print out an extra copy of the newsletter. 

Help a FRIEND WHO DOES NOT HAVE COMPUTER ACCESS- 

Print out an extra copy of the newsletter for them. 


